
 
 

 

 

A Letter from Mrs. Legnard 
Dear Parents/Guardians, 
 
Welcome back to the 2018-2019 school year at Berry School! While there is still plenty of time to play 
on the beach, head out for an adventure, start a new book or just relax, our thoughts are beginning to 
shift towards the opening of the new school year. Indeed, let us enjoy the long August days ahead, but 
let us also begin to prepare for the 2018-2019 school year. We are so excited to enter this new school 
year with you and your children and all of our new families who are starting at Berry School for the first 
time. Welcome to our Berry School Family! 
 
This is the summer edition of our Dandy Lines newsletter.  For those of you new to Berry School, 
Dandy Lines is a weekly newsletter distributed during the school year that offers important 
information about upcoming events, programs, and pertinent district information. It is sent 
electronically on most Fridays and is also posted to our website. This is my primary method of 
communication to families all year long so please read each issue carefully! This summer edition is 
especially full of information! 
 
If you have not done so already please be sure to visit our website to complete your Summer Reading 
and Math activities. This year we are participating in the Governor’s Reading and Math Challenge! 
Please visit our Summer Resource page on our website to access all the summer resources and 
materials for your student. Please bring in your Governor’s Reading and Math challenge recording 
sheets with you on the first day of school! 
 
A few exciting things have happened this summer at Berry! We installed a new Circle of Friends 
playground. We can’t wait to use it! Also, thank you to our PTO for purchasing a new KidsFit Stepper 
that we will be using in our Kinesthetic room this year! We will be piloting this stepper so we can 
purchase more for classrooms at Berry School.  
 

A reminder our First Day of School is Wednesday, August 29, 2018 
Please Note: This is a FULL DAY of school for all students in Grades K-3 

 
Please feel free to pop in a say “hi” this summer! The building will re-open on Monday, August 20th. 
Teachers will be in professional development all day on Friday, August 24, Monday, August 27 and 
Tuesday, August 28. There is still plenty of summer left to have fun and enjoy precious time with family 
and friends! Enjoy every moment that summer has to offer! We will see you soon for the first day of 
school!   

 

Sincerely,         

 
Danielle Legnard 

Principal 
 
 

    
 
 

 

 
Respectful, On Task, Always Safe and Responsible 

Summer Dandy Lines~ August 2018 

DANDY LINES 
Summer 2018  

http://bethelfab.ss12.sharpschool.com/s_c_h_o_o_l_i_n_f_o/summer_resources__supply_lists


 

I would like to take a minute to congratulate a few staff members and welcome new staff members to Berry School! 

 Mrs. Bernardo will be our new district English Language teacher at Berry and Rockwell 

 Mrs. McGLinchey will be our new Computer Teacher 

 Mrs. Cochrane will be returning to Circle of Friends 

We wish them all well in their new roles!  We have hired the following teachers to fill these positions. 

 

Please welcome Mrs. Mandy Esposito to the second grade team! 

Mrs. Esposito has been a teacher for thirteen years. She started her teaching career in the Bronx where she received 

tenure and taught for five years. From there she worked in the Byram Hills School District and taught fourth grade 

for five years as a tenured teacher. For the past three years, Mrs. Esposito has been working at Berry as a building 

substitute and a long term substitute teacher. We are thrilled that Mrs. Esposito will continue to be part of our Berry 

School Family.  

 

Please welcome Miss Danielle Troiano also to the second grade team! 

Miss Troiano began as a substitute teacher in Bethel before quickly becoming one of our building substitutes. She has 

taught every grade including Art, PE, Music, Computers and Music and knows our students very well! Mrs. Troiano 

has also worked in the before school Strings program and the After School Care program. During her internship and 

student teaching Mrs. Troiano assisted me in launching a school-wide internal mailing system called “Dandy Mail” 

where students write letters to the school mascot, to each other, to teachers, and support staff. We are beyond excited 

to officially welcome Mrs. Troiano to our Berry School Family! 

 

Please welcome Mrs. Brandi Oatis to the third grade team! 

Mrs. Oatis is heading into her 18th year of teaching!  Her career started in Newtown in 2001, where she taught at 

Hawley School for 14 years, working as both a classroom teacher in grades 1, 2, 3, and 4 and a remedial reading 

teacher.  In 2014, her husband was lucky enough to be transferred to sunny Florida for his job! While living in 

Florida, Mrs. Oatis also taught 5th grade for three years.  She is very happy to be back in Connecticut where she can 

enjoy the four seasons and be closer to our family and friends. Please welcome Mrs. Oatis to our Berry School Family! 

 

Please welcome Mrs. Lindsey Lucchesi to our third grade team!  

Mrs. Lucchesi has been a teacher in the Danbury Public Schools and will not join the third grade team. Mrs. Lucchesi 

has 3 children of her own and has taught grades 2 and 4. She comes to use with a lot of experience and a love for 

learning. We are so happy that she landed in Bethel! 

 

Welcome Miss Lauren McDonald who will be our intern for the year! Lauren is a graduate student at Sacred Heart 

University and will be working at Berry for the entire school year.  

 

Welcome Mrs. Kathy Darrah who will be our new math para professional. Mrs. Darrah has been working at Bethel 

Middle School and will be working closely with Mrs. Kari Leonard our math specialist. 

 

Our new building sub for the year will be Miss Brittany Shea. Miss Shea is a graduate of Bethel High School and has 

subbed in Bethel for the past year. We are happy to have her at Berry school full time! 

 

Mrs. Alice Gumpert will return to Berry School to cover for Mrs. Tara Beall-Gomes while she is out on maternity 

leave. We are so thankful that Mrs. Gumpert can come back and help at Berry!  

 

 

 

Thank you for welcoming all of our new staff members to our Berry School Family! 
 



 
 
 
8/27 Kindergarten Social, Tours and Orientation (1:00-4:00) 
8/29 First Day of School for Grades K-3 (this is FULL DAY of school) 
 
8/31  Believe Fundraiser Starts! 
9/3  No School- Labor Day 
9/7-17  Fall Spirit Wear Starts! 
9/12  Ice Cream Social Truck and Grade 3 Tile Wall 
9/6  Open House 6:00-8:00 PM 
9/18  PTO General Meeting 6:30 pm in Media Center (Guest Speaker-Amanda Riley-Food 

Service and  Stacey Bianco (Second Grade Teacher)- One School One Book 
Project) 

9/28  ROAR Celebration  
10/3  Fall Picture Day 
10/4  PTO Grade K Breakfast ~ Parents Invited! ~ 
10/19   Early Dismissal Day (1:40) 
10/22-26  Fall Book Fair 
10/24-26  BES/RES Conferences 1:15 Early Dismissal 
10/26  ROAR Celebration 
10/26  PTO Halloween Dance 
10/30  PTO General Meeting 9:15~Conference Room #2 
10/31  Berry Halloween Parade and Food Drive 9:30-10:00 am. 
11/6   No School-Election Day and Professional Learning Day 
11/8   PTO Grade 1 Breakfast ~ Parents Invited!~ 
11/14   Picture Re-Take and Sibling Photo Day 
11/16   Berry School Turkey Trot ~ Walk-A-Thon 
11/21   Thanks Giving Recess- Early Dismissal 1:40 
11/21  ROAR Celebration 
11/22-23  No School~ Thanksgiving Break 
11/26-30 Toys for Tots Toy Drive in Lobby 
11/27  PTO General Meeting 9:15 ~ Conference Room #2 
12/10-14 PTO Holiday Shop 
12/12   Berry School Sing A Long! 
12/21  ROAR Celebration 
12/21  Early Dismissal (1:40) 
12/24-1/1/2019 No School ~ Winter Break 
1/2/2019 Happy New Year and Welcome Back to School! 

 
 



 

Need to Contact Berry School? 
Please dial our main number 

203-794-8680 

 

Select from the following options 

Option #1- Attendance Line 

Option #2- Main Office 

Option #3- Nurse Robin 

Option #4- Specials Services, Counseling and Circle of Friends 

Option #5- Dial by name directory 

ing of the pull quote text box.] 

Dear Berry School, 

I can’t wait to see you all 

again on the first day of 

school. I hope we can 

continue our Dandy Mail 

system this year. I really 

loved all the letters you 

wrote to me throughout the 

year and over the summer! 

You are all amazing writers! 

We will need to teach all of 

our new students about 

Dandy Mail. I think they are 

going to love it! Don’t you 

agree? See you soon! 

Love,  

Dandy 

 



 

PARENT PORTAL GRADES K-12 

Good Afternoon, 

You should be receiving an email from school for returning students (PK-12) 
regarding updating your demographic information for your child(ren) in the 
Parent Portal.  If you are a new family to the district, you have already 
completed this step and should be all set! This information is critical to 
providing us the most accurate information and phone numbers if there was an 
emergency.  To update your child(ren)’s demographic information in the Parent 
Portal, click on the School Forms link in the upper right hand corner of the 
screen.  Please make sure you click the link for 18-19 returning students. In this 
form, you will also be asked to sign off on our district forms, which are all 
housed electronically. 

The Parent Portal will open on August 15th.  You will not be able to log into the 
Parent Portal until this date. We are requesting that you update the 
demographic information prior to the start of school (August 29th).  In addition, 
the Parent Portal houses the sign off for the Chrome Book Protection Plan for 
grades 6-12.  You can purchase the Protection Plan now on “My School 
Bucks” for your convenience. 

If during the school year any of your demographic information were to change, 
you can update it at any point by contacting your child(ren) school directly. 

If you have any question about student demographic updates, please contact 
your child’s school directly. 

Parent Portal Access Instructions 

Access to School Forms on Parent Portal 

Below are additional directions to setting up your parent portal account. 

 
 

 
 

http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/h8GmSdVc4f7vHOUG7ir0YQ~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRdRafwP0RDaHR0cHM6Ly93d3cubXlzY2hvb2xidWNrcy5jb20vdmVyMi9sb2dpbi9nZXRtYWluP3JlcXVlc3RBY3Rpb249aG9tZVcHc2Nob29sbUIKAABwdGRbqsccBFIWUGFyZVNAYmV0aGVsLmsxMi5jdC51c1gEAAAAAQ~~
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/h8GmSdVc4f7vHOUG7ir0YQ~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRdRafwP0RDaHR0cHM6Ly93d3cubXlzY2hvb2xidWNrcy5jb20vdmVyMi9sb2dpbi9nZXRtYWluP3JlcXVlc3RBY3Rpb249aG9tZVcHc2Nob29sbUIKAABwdGRbqsccBFIWUGFyZVNAYmV0aGVsLmsxMi5jdC51c1gEAAAAAQ~~
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/hmQ6Uts3MeBVqxAgouIB2w~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRdRafwP0SSaHR0cDovL3d3dy5iZXRoZWwuazEyLmN0LnVzL1VzZXJGaWxlcy9TZXJ2ZXJzL1NlcnZlcl81NDY5MzcvRmlsZS9QYXJlbnRzL1BhcmVudCUyMFBvcnRhbCUyMEluc3RydWN0aW9ucy9Qb3dlclNjaG9vbCUyMFBhcmVudCUyMFBvcnRhbCUyMEFjY2Vzcy5wZGZXB3NjaG9vbG1CCgAAcHRkW6rHHARSFlBhcmVTQGJldGhlbC5rMTIuY3QudXNYBAAAAAE~
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/HJc9ZECZKoWY7Q56XDtM2Q~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRdRafwP0RiaHR0cHM6Ly9kcml2ZS5nb29nbGUuY29tL2ZpbGUvZC8wQjd6RjVFcWZWS0hVV21GRFVEaFhVeTFFTldGVmVrSkpiMnQwVG1KVkxUZE1kMTl2L3ZpZXc_dXNwPXNoYXJpbmdXB3NjaG9vbG1CCgAAcHRkW6rHHARSFlBhcmVTQGJldGhlbC5rMTIuY3QudXNYBAAAAAE~


 



 



 



 



 

 

 
We will continue to implement our Positive Behavioral Supports and Interventions (PBIS) system approach.  PBIS involves a proactive, 
comprehensive, and systemic continuum of behavior support.  Our school’s universal expectations (ROAR) that we must all follow include the 
following:                  Respectful 

On-Task 
Always Safe 
Responsible 

We want to “ROAR” at Berry School! Opportunities for success will be enhanced by directly teaching our expectations regularly to our students 
and through the use of a positive recognition system.  Students are recognized at our ROAR Celebrations and by receiving ROAR tickets 
throughout the year!  

 

 

 

 

We are excited to continue the Frank A. Berry Mentor Program to support our new 

incoming families. The program is designed to help ease the transition for new 

students and their families. This program will help new families with things such as 

welcoming them into our school, answering questions regarding school policies and 

procedures, discussing fundraisers and providing information regarding special 

events.  We understand how important it is for everyone to feel they are a valued 

member of the school community. This includes not only the students, but all of our 

families as well. If you have any questions please email the mentor program at 

berrymentors@gmail.com 

 

 
 

Berry School PTO 
Please visit our PTO WEBSITE to learn more about how to get involved in 

our wonderful PTO! The greatest gift you can give our child is to support 

our schools and volunteer! 
 

mailto:berrymentors@gmail.com
http://bethelfab.ss12.sharpschool.com/s_c_h_o_o_l_i_n_f_o/p_t_o


 

All Kindergarten Families are invited to  
Frank A. Berry School’s 

Kindergarten  
Family Social and  

Orientation 
Monday, August 27, 2018 

Frank A. Berry School playground 
 

1:00-3:00 (Social and Tours) 
Meet on the Berry School playground for a Kindergarten Social! Meet other kindergarten families, 

play on the playground and meet your new friends and classmates! 

PTO will also be giving families tours of Berry School! PTO will have light refreshments on the 

playground. 

 

3:00-4:15 (Kindergarten Orientation)  
Students and parents will meet their kindergarten teachers and explore their new classrooms! 

Then, parents will meet the Principal, Mrs. Legnard, for a presentation in the cafeteria while the 

kindergarten students take a bus ride around campus! (this is always a highlight of the day!) After 

the bus ride and presentation, parents pick up their students in the classroom and get ready for 

their first day of kindergarten!  

Please make every effort to attend the Kindergarten Orientation portion of our day from  

3:00-4:15 as we will be giving out important kindergarten information at this session. 

 

In addition, please bring your child’s school supplies, paperwork, forms or  

anything else you need to give your child’s teacher! 



 

 

Bus Information 
Please contact First Student Bus Company (203-748-8091) immediately if your child will be going to or coming from a 

childcare facility instead of his/her home bus.  You must also notify your child’s teacher and the school office in writing.  

Please keep in mind that classroom teachers have several parent requests and it becomes difficult to remember where 

children need to go each day unless things are put in writing.  You are required to complete a Dismissal Note which can 

be printed from Berry School’s website under the link, “Forms”.  Any changes to your child’s dismissal procedures for 

the day must be given to the main office by 2:00 pm. using the dismissal note below or access on the Berry School 

Website!  Thank you for your attention to this matter.   

 

Bus routes will be posted on our district website (www.bethel.k12.ct.us) approximately a week prior to the beginning 

of school.  Each child must be met at the bus stop by a parent or his/her designee.  Drivers will not become involved in 

any scenario where parents tell the driver that they are always home and the children can let themselves into the home.  

If an adult is not present to meet a child, the drivers have been instructed to bring the child safely back to the school.  

Thank you for your anticipated cooperation. 

In addition, children are unable to go on another bus with a friend for a play date. A single day bus change can only be 

made in the case of an emergency.   

 

 

 
 

Every Friday is SPIRIT DAY at BERRY SCHOOL! 

Where our school colors (maroon and white) to school every Friday. 

Also, please where maroon and white to every monthly ROAR assembly! 

Show your school spirit Berry School! 

Watch for our PTO Spirit Wear Fundraisers all year long! 

 

http://bes.bethel.k12.ct.us/UserFiles/Servers/Server_547808/Image/Parents/Dismissal%20Note/Dismissal%20Form.pdf
http://www.bethel.k12.ct.us/


 

 

Arrival and Dismissal Information 
Please note the following DROP OFF information: 

1. Parent drop off begins at 8:40 am.  

2. Please DO NOT drop off children prior to 8:40. There is no supervision prior to 8:40. 

3. Parent drop off is by the nurse’s entrance between 8:40-8:55 

4. If there is not a staff member at the curb, please park and walk your child into school.   

5. Please drive your car up to the curb and your child will exit your car from the passenger side.  

6. Please do not get out of your vehicle during parent drop off.  

7. If your child needs assistance getting out of the car, please park your vehicle in a spot and walk your 

child into the building.  

8. Please do not pull around the car in front of you.  

9. Please DO NOT drop children off without adult supervision outside. If not one is standing outside you 

MUST park and walk your child into school. 

 

School ends at 3:30 p.m. If you are picking your child up from school, a specific parent pick up note is 

required by our school. Please use our DISMISSAL NOTE to communicate any changes to dismissal. 

 

Your child must have this form every time he/she is being picked up at dismissal time.  If your child will be 

picked up daily at parent pick up, we will create a permanent pick up pass so you need not have to write a 

dismissal form each day.  Please indicate on the parent pick up form that your child will be picked up daily if 

this is so.  A new parent pick up form must be completed each year even if your child has gone to parent 

pick daily in the past.  Please remember when picking up your child you will be required to show 

identification upon retrieving your child. Please use the dismissal form below for any dismissal changes 

 

 
 

 

 

http://bes.bethel.k12.ct.us/UserFiles/Servers/Server_547808/Image/Parents/Dismissal%20Note/Dismissal%20Form.pdf


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Please visit the Bethel Parks and Recs Website to learn more about their  

Before and After School Programs 
 

 

BERRY SCHOOL SUPPLY LISTS 

If you haven’t purchased school supplies, please be sure to check our website for a  

complete listing of school supplies per grade level. 

 

 

 

 

Student Drop Off/Pick Up Procedures 
Student drop off begins exactly at 8:40 and only when there is a teacher or staff member standing at the curb. Students 

should be dropped off by the nurse’s entrance between 8:40-8:55 when you see a teacher or staff member.  The 

supervisors for parent drop off will signal cars when parent drop off begins.  You will drive your car up and your child 

will exit your car from the passenger side.  If you arrive after 8:55, you must park your car in a marked spot and bring 

your child into the office and sign a pass that will be given to your child’s teacher.  No child should enter the building 

unsupervised, as this is a safety issue.  Please make every effort to have your child in school on time.  We strongly 

encourage you to utilize the bus transportation system.  Please note the following procedures when dropping off your 

child. 

Student Drop Off: 
Please pull up to the FIRST sign marked DROP OFF ZONE. We will unload 3-4 cars at a time 

Please do NOT pull around the pick up line! Please have your child ready to exit CURB SIDE only! Thank you! Students will follow 

the Dandy Paw prints on the sidewalk to the front door of the school!  

Student Pick Up 
Student pick up is through the gym doors. Parents sign their children out on a clipboard and wait for the child’s name to be called. 

Please have your photo ID ready as we have different people at the Drop Off door. Be sure that students have a pick up note as this 

helps us monitor our dismissal process. Please contact the main office by 2:00 with any changes to dismissal. Thank you for parking 

and exiting as quickly as you can from the pick up area. 

 

http://www.bethel-ct.gov/content/117/381/15156.aspx
http://bethelfab.ss12.sharpschool.com/s_c_h_o_o_l_i_n_f_o/summer_resources__supply_lists
http://bethelfab.ss12.sharpschool.com/s_c_h_o_o_l_i_n_f_o/summer_resources__supply_lists


 

 

 

A Note from the Nurse 

Please note: our automated attendance system has been updated.  

Some of our options have changed! 

  Medication drop off such as epi-pens, inhalers and daily medication may be dropped off the week before 

school starts. Administration of Medication forms are required for each medication. The form can be found 
on the Bethel Public Schools web page under Office of School Health. Please call with any questions. 

  Younger grades, especially kindergarteners should keep a change of clothes in their backpacks. Not only 

for bathroom accidents but spilled milk, mud and water splashes. 

Any changes in health conditions please call the nurse to discuss. 

  Health Office phone number is 203-794-8680 (Select Option #1 from our automated message) 

  Health Office fax number is 203-205-0654 

 The nurse’s summer hours are: 
Monday, August 20, 2018       11 am – 3 pm 

Tuesday, August 21, 2018      11 am – 3 pm 

Wednesday, August 22, 2018     7 am – 11 am 
Thursday, August 23, 2018      7 am – 11 am 

 

 

 

 

 

 
During the school year, if your child is going to be absent or tardy, please call the 

ATTENDANCE LINE @ 203-794-8680 (Select Option #1 from our automated message) 

before 8:30 AM. Please make a note of this number. You can call 24 hours a day and leave a message.  It is 

also imperative that you follow-up with a note to your child’s teacher explaining the absence. (Each child 

needs their own note.) Please indicate the date and reason for the absence on the note. A follow-up letter 

will be sent to parents if a note is not received. A follow- up note is always necessary even if you called the 

nurse. Access the Absent note here: BERRY SCHOOL ABSENT NOTE 

 

In addition, if there are any changes to your child’s dismissal plans please contact the main office 
at 203-794-8680 (Select Option #2 for the main office) prior to 2:00 pm each day.  

In order to maintain a safe dismissal process, we are unable to make changes to 
dismissal after 2:00 pm unless it is an emergency. 

Thank you! 
 

tel:(203)%20205-0654
http://bethelfab.ss12.sharpschool.com/UserFiles/Servers/Server_547808/Image/Parents/Absence%20Note/While%20I%20was%20Out%20note%202016%20Berry.pdf


 
 

Dear Berry School, 

I can’t wait to see you all again on the first day 

of school. I hope we can continue our Dandy 

Mail system this year. I really loved all the 

letters you wrote to me throughout the year and 

over the summer! You are all amazing writers! 

We have to be sure to teach all of our new 

students about Dandy Mail. I think they are 

going to love it too. See you soon! 

Love,  

Dandy 

  



 

School Lunch Information 
The cost of daily hot lunch is $2.80 and the cost of breakfast is $2.25 

You will receive more information regarding My School Bucks and free and reduced lunch at the  

beginning of the school year. 

 

Below is the link to our Lunch Program as well as lunch forms and setting up your School Bucks 

lunch payment system. 

 

Please log into MY SCHOOL BUCKS to set up a lunch account for your child. 

 

FREE AND REDUCED LUNCH APPLICATION can be filled out and sent into school. 

 

SCHOOL LUNCH MENU 

 

BETHEL PUBLIC SCHOOLS FOOD NUTRITION WEBSITE 

 

 
 

 

Check out our PTO WEBSITE throughout the year and find out how to get involved in your school and 

community! Thank you PTO for all that you do all year long! 

 

 

http://bethelfab.ss12.sharpschool.com/s_c_h_o_o_l_i_n_f_o/p_t_o 

https://www.myschoolbucks.com/ver2/login/getmain?requestAction=home
http://www.bethel.k12.ct.us/UserFiles/Servers/Server_546937/File/Old%20Server/Fiscal%20Services/2017-18%20School%20Lunch%20Info/Free%20Reduced%20Lunch%20App%20Eng%20Web.pdf
https://bethel.sodexomyway.com/landing/
http://www.bethel.k12.ct.us/d_e_p_a_r_t_m_e_n_t_s/f_o_o_d_s___n_u_t_r_i_t_i_o_n
http://bethelfab.ss12.sharpschool.com/s_c_h_o_o_l_i_n_f_o/p_t_o


 



 

 

From the Superintendent’s Office 

 
 In order to enhance communication with parents, Dr. Carver has started a Facebook page at 

https://www.facebook.com/pages/Bethel-Public-Schools/1636082583274534.  

We will post photos of school and district events, general 

Any school delay notice was also published on radio, television, Twitter, and the Bethel Public Schools website. Follow the Superintendent, Dr. Carver, at 
@BethelCTSuper to be the first to know when school is delayed or canceled in bad weather. Channel 3, 6, and 8 also offer you the ability register to be 
notified via text for school delays and closings when reported. Please note as a reminder: When it is necessary to delay or close school due to inclement 
weather or have an unscheduled early dismissal due to forecasted inclement weather for the afternoon, the “School Delayed” “Schools Closed” or “Early 
Dismissal” announcement will be made over the following radio and television stations and websites in the morning: 

WLAD AM Danbury 800 on the dial 
WINE AM Brookfield 940 on the dial 
WICC AM Bridgeport 600 on the dial 
WEBE FM Bridgeport 108 on the dial 
WEZN FM Bridgeport 100 on the dial 
TV Channel 3, TV Channel 8, & TV Channel 6.  
Bethel Public Schools Website – www.bethel.k12.ct.us 
Connecticut Weather Website – www.ctweather.com 

In the case of inclement weather, every attempt will be made to operate schools. However, in our judgment, whenever it is not safe to operate the buses, 
schools will be closed. Parents/Guardians who would like to receive text messages from our SchoolMessenger communication system, as per federal law, 
must opt-in. Please text "Yes" or "OPTIN" or "SUBSCRIBE" to 68453 and contact your child’s school directly to update your wireless number(s) in our 
student information database. To opt out of all text messages from SchoolMessenger, reply with STOP to the message or visit 
www.schoolmessenger.com/tm. In addition to performing the opt-in process above you'll want to ensure that your child’s school has your wireless 
number(s) in our student information database. If you haven't already provided that information to your child’s school please contact them directly 
and provide them with that information. In the event that weather conditions worsen after pupils have arrived at school, it may be necessary for an 
unscheduled early dismissal (click for times). Should this occur, you will be notified by telephone by our automated voice message system, text message, 
email, and appropriate announcements will be broadcast over the above media. Please note, although the district does not charge you for this service, it 
does not pay for text message charges that may be incurred by you for sending or receiving text messages. Check with your wireless carrier for possible 
charges. If you have any contact information changes please contact your child's school. 

 

 

School Security and Safety  

All visitors to Berry School must be given a visitor’s badge. Please have your ID ready when you enter the office. We will scan your 

Picture ID, log you into our Hall Pass system and print you a visitor’s badge. When you exit, please turn in your sticker to the main 

office and we check you out. The first time you register with us might take a few extra minutes. 

 

Nondiscrimination Statement The Bethel Public Schools do not discriminate in any employment practice, education program, or educational activity 
on the basis of race, color, religion, sex, age, national origin, ancestry, marital status, sexual orientation, gender identity or expression, disability, 
genetic information, protected veteran status or any other basis prohibited by law. The Bethel Public Schools provide equal access to the Boy Scouts 
and other designated youth groups. Inquiries regarding the Bethel Public Schools nondiscrimination policies should be directed to: 

Title IX District Coordinator     Section 504 District Coordinator 
Dr. Kristen Brooks      Mrs. Susan Budris 
Assistant Superintendent     Director of Special Education and Pupil Services 
1 School Street       1 School Street 
Bethel, CT 06801      Bethel, CT 06801 

 

https://www.facebook.com/pages/Bethel-Public-Schools/1636082583274534
http://www.bethel.k12.ct.us/
http://www.ctweather.com/
http://www.schoolmessenger.com/tm

